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New Public Country-by-Country
reporting requirement

A new reporting requirement is in place for relevant
multinational entities who now need to annually report tax
information on a Country-by-Country basis.
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As part of the 2022-23 Budget, the Government announced it would
introduce reporting requirements for relevant multinational entities to
enhance the tax information they disclose to the public.

This new measure was enacted on 10 November 2024 and supports
the Government’s commitment to ensuring multinational entities pay
the right amount of tax.

What this means

For reporting periods commencing on or after 1 July 2024, Public
Country-by-Country (CBC) reporting Ultimate Parent Entities (UPE's)
need to report certain tax information on a CBC basis, to the ATO. The
due date for Public CBC reports will be one year after the reporting
period ends.

Does this apply to you?

Public CBC reporting UPEs are required to publish information in
relation to a reporting period if they satisfy all of the following:

* they're a CBC reporting UPE for a period that includes the whole or
a part of the preceding reporting period

* they're a member of a CBC reporting group at any time during the
reporting period



e at any point during the reporting period, they, or a member of their
CBC reporting group, is an Australian resident or foreign resident
with an Australian permanent establishment

e $10 million or more of their aggregated turnover for the income year
is Australian-sourced

* they're not an exempt entity or included in a class of exempt
entities.

Relevant businesses will need to report tax information to us each
year.

For more help

For more information and help on Public CBC reporting requirements,
go to www.ato.gov.au/publiccountrybycountryreporting.

Keep up to date

We have tailored communication channels for medium, large and
multinational businesses, to keep you up to date with updates and
changes you need to know.

Read more articles in our online Business bulletins newsroom.
Subscribe to our free:

 fortnightly Business bulletins email newsletter 4

e email notifications about new and updated information on our
website - you can choose to receive updates relevant to your
situation. Choose the 'Business and organisations' category to
ensure your subscription includes notifications for more Business
bulletins newsroom articles like this one.
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Our commitment to you

We are committed to providing you with accurate, consistent and clear
information to help you understand your rights and entitlements and meet



your obligations.

If you follow our information and it turns out to be incorrect, or it is
misleading and you make a mistake as a result, we will take that into
account when determining what action, if any, we should take.

Some of the information on this website applies to a specific financial year.
This is clearly marked. Make sure you have the information for the right year
before making decisions based on that information.

If you feel that our information does not fully cover your circumstances, or
you are unsure how it applies to you, contact us or seek professional
advice.
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